
 

 
 

 

 
Monday 19 June 2023 
 
OIA IRO-432 
Name:
Email: @gmail.com  
 
Kia ora
 
Official information request for information on Nottingham Street Sewer Main 
Replacement. 
 
Thank you for your official information request dated Saturday 19 November 2023. You 
requested information on the timing for any programmed renewal of the above asset. 
 
We have considered your request in accordance with the Local Government Official 
Information and Meetings Act 1987 (the Act) and determined that we cannot provide part 
of the information you are requesting. 
 
Wellington Water has not carried out a project evaluation and at present, the main is not 
programmed for renewal. Therefore, we are declining this part of your request in 
accordance with Section 17(e) of the Act. 

In March, teams undertook CCTV inspection of the pipe which indicated operational issues 
requiring resolution – including other sections of the pipe which had been obstructed by 
tree roots. In assessing the risk, it has been deemed moderate.  

The next step will be to determine the appropriate solution, which could include further 
spot repairs as were conducted previously. We are currently awaiting a proposal from one 
of our contractors and until we receive confirmation from them, we are unable to progress 
any further.  

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz 
or freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
Ngā mihi, 
 

Team Lead, Communications and Engagement 
  
 
 

 




